






REQUEST FOR ANNEXATION 

Reason for Request 

Southeast Corner of 31st Street and Michigan Street 

The subject property (the "Property") consists of approximately 55 acres located at the Southeast corner 
of 31st Street and Michigan Street, and is presently zoned "A - Agricultural District" under the Douglas 
County Code.  The Property is vacant and undeveloped, and abuts the City of Lawrence along its 
northern and western boundaries.  The Property currently lies within Service Area 1 of the Lawrence 
Urban Growth Area, and has access to existing City infrastructure, including a water line along the north 
property line and sanitary sewer main.  The Applicant’s proposed project is an approximately 240-unit 
multi-family residential housing development, and is in complete conformity with the planned future 
land uses set forth in Horizon 2020 and the Revised Southern Development Plan.  The Applicant is 
requesting annexation of the Property consistent with the City of Lawrence’s Annexation policy, which 
encourages annexation of properties that are located generally in the projected growth areas of 
Lawrence.  The City’s established policies and long range planning indicate a need for this annexation to 
occur, and the community impact of the project includes, but is not limited to, the addition of 
competitively priced multi-family units at a strategic location, and an increase in the City’s municipal 
budget without a tax-lid election under K.S.A. 79-5a27. 


